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Survey and ground investigations in your area from November 2022

Sydney Water is planning to construct the Upper South Creek Advanced Water Recycling Centre 

(AWRC) in Kemps Creek and associated pipelines to support predicted population and economic 

growth in Western Sydney, including designated growth areas known as South West Growth Area 

and Western Sydney Aerotropolis Growth Area.  

We need to survey the land, locate underground services and confirm ground conditions to inform 

the detailed design of the project. Our investigations will happen at the AWRC site off Clifton 

Avenue in Kemps Creek and along two pipeline corridors, from Kemps Creek to Wallacia in the 

west and from Kemps Creek to Lansdowne in the east. 

From November 2022 until early 2023, you may see us working in public spaces like footpaths, 

parks and road reserves. Our work hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm 

on Saturdays. We will not work on public holidays. 

We will also need to enter a small number of private properties to complete our investigations. Our 

delivery partner, John Holland Group, will contact directly affected landowners and residents at 

least 14 days before work needs to happen on private property. We will work with you to confirm 

access arrangements and suitable times. 

To reduce traffic disruption and to ensure the safety of our workers and the community, we may 

need to work in some busy roads at night for short periods. We will provide advanced notice to 

nearby residents and will explain how we will reduce impacts from our work. 

More information about the AWRC and where we need to install our pipes will be provided in our 

November community update. To know more, please visit our website 

sydneywatertalk.com.au/uppersouthcreek, email us at uppersouthcreek@sydneywater.com.au or 

call our friendly community relations team on 1800 238 881. 

Thank you for your understanding during this work. 

Yours sincerely 

Stephanie Clarke 
Project Director – Major Projects 
Upper South Creek AWRC project




